
  
 
 
 
To Whom it Concern: 
 
As a senior pastor of a church and a director of a network of churches, it is 
my pleasure to commend the ministry of Hope Outreach International 
Ministries (HOIM), as well as the leadership of Evangelist Julius Esunge.  
Because HOIM is dedicated to evangelizing the lost, empowering the poor, 
and equipping the ministry, HOIM is comprehensive in its reach with the 
Gospel into each facet of the human predicament: spiritually, physically and 
economically. Paul, in writing to the Thessalonian church, expresses this 
desire that “the God of peace Himself sanctify you entirely; and may your 
spirit and soul and body be preserved complete, without blame at the coming 
of our Lord Jesus Christ (5:23).     
 
What’s more, HOIM proposes a strategy specifically directed to an area of the 
continent of Africa which has seen neither the focus nor attention which the 
church has historically directed toward Anglophone Africa. The construction of 
this ministry and the integrity of its board and advisors excite me, as does the 
prospect of the increase of the Kingdom of God in a part of the world I have 
come to love.   
 
I have personally known and worked with Julius Esunge in the ministry, both 
here in the United States and in Africa. I attest to the gift of God in his life   
and I acknowledge his respect for the local church as the primary vehicle of 
the Kingdom of God on the earth. But more importantly, I find his commitment 
to his family and his unquestionable personal integrity to be the grandest 
asset in the establishment of a successful ministry for Christ’s sake. I look 
forward to working with this ministry in the future. 
 
In Christ,  
 

 
 
Jack Groblewski 
Pastor 
 


